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Greentree Meeting MINUTES
Wednesday March 30, 2022 – 7:00 p.m.

Kirkwood Community Center

Meeting of the Greentree Festival Committee:  In attendance: Curt Carron, Cindy Coombs, Becky Engelbrecht, Liz Gibbons, Kate Hanson, Kyle Henke, Laura Horton, Kirk Hutchison, Pat Jones, Meg Lauber, Mary Loida, Bob Mosby, Paul Paese, Linda Ross, Joe Walsh, and J.T. Wiley. Meeting was called to order by Linda Ross at 7:04 p.m.

I. APPROVAL OF FEBRUARY 23, 2022 MEETING MINUTES – unanimously approved (excepting Bob Mosby, who opposed on basis of Greentree funding not being increased)
II. COMMITTEE ASSIGNMENTS/REPORTS
a. The report from each committee chair was essentially “all systems go.” Highlights of the committee reports included: $35,000 in sponsorship money raised by Jim Bechert (Fundraising); Cindy sharing that all previous Folklife participants have signed up to participate again this year; Becky reporting that the Waterway information booth is coming back; and Linda sharing that the parade arrangements are going very well, although we did lose the pipers and the Schnucks shopping is scheduled to appear elsewhere.
b. Park Superintendent Curt Carron said there needs to be “serious discussion” about the technology we will use to communicate during Greentree. Will we simply use cell phones? Or perhaps radios? Curt stressed that we need to decide on the technology and, if radios are used, make sure everyone receives the needed training.
c. Captain J.T. Wiley reported that the Fire Department will again conduct a demonstration of the efficacy of residential sprinklers on Saturday afternoon of Greentree. He informed the group of the logistical requirements of conducting the demonstration and ensuring the safety of observers.
III. OLD BUSINESS
a. none 
IV. NEW BUSINESS

a. Most of the meeting was spent discussing the Greentree logo and artwork to be used this year. Linda, Kyle, Laura, Cindy and Joe met with instructor Mike Swoboda and the students in his Graphic Arts Level 4 class at Meramec Community College to explain our logo/artwork needs. As a class project, the students made numerous, first iteration mock-up drawings for both the festival logo (to be used multiple years) and the cartoon theme artwork (to be used just this year). Linda passed around the mock-ups and gathered feedback from committee members. Laura offered several ideas for how the artwork could be organized and used. The committee agreed that the current template of “trees” will continue to be used in the Greentree logo, and that the cartoon theme artwork will possibly be printed on three items – t-shirt, poster, and ballcap – that will be sold at the Festival. Linda and company will share the committee’s feedback with Mike Swoboda and his Graphic Arts students, and the students will do another iteration of drawings based on the feedback. Mary pointed out that we need to have a MOU (memorandum of understanding) with the students regarding ownership of the artwork ultimately selected. Because Kirkwood/Greentree will own the images, Mary and Laura suggested that we give, say, one or more $100 gift card prizes to the student(s) whose artwork is chosen.
V. COMMITTEE MEMBER COMMENTS

a.  none
VI. ADJOURNMENT – Bob made a motion to adjourn, Joe & Pat seconded, and the meeting was adjourned at 8:07 pm.
Next Meeting: April 27, 2022
